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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

June 24, 1975

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

MEMORANDUM FOR: JIM LYNN

FROM: JIM CONNOR -4t
/7

SUBJECT: : - Meeting with George Meany Régarding

Emergency Housing Act of 1975

You will recall at the Staff Meeting this morning Don raised the
question of follow-up on conversation between the President and
George Meany. The President's comments on the briefing
paper indicated that Section 8 was of concern to him.

As I understand it you will check with Secretary Dunlop and . .
report back to the President.

cc: Don Rumsfeld
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THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN....

THE WHITE HOUSE

| INFORMATION
WASHINGTON
June 23, 1975
MEMORANDUM FOR: THE PRESIDENT
FROM: JIM CANNOWIUAL.
SUBJECT: LETTER FROM GEORGE MEANY REGARDING

EMERGENCY HOUSING ACT OF 1975

BACKGROUND

On June 11, 1975, George Meany sent you a letter urging
that you approve and implement the Emergency Housing Act
of 1975. A copy of Mr. Meany's letter is attached at Tab A.

You have privately indicated that you will veto this bill.
The last day for action is tomorrow, Tuesday, June 24, 1975.
An enrolled bill memo and a veto statement will be forwarded
to you later this afternoon. President Meany's letter had
been discussed with Secretary Hills, and she recommends, and
I concur, that you respond to Mr. Meany's letter after the

veto has been announced. We will prepare a response for your
signature.

RECOMMENDED RESPONSE

If Mr. Meany raises this issue, I recommend that you indicate:

-- I appreciate your thoughts and your recommendation that
this legislation be signed.

== I am well aware of the high unemployment in the building
trades industries.

-- In its present form the bill is unacceptable:

It could not be implemented immediately, and
consequently would not put the building trades to work.

. It is too expensive (over $1 billion in outlays in FY 76).

. The level of mortgage interest subsidy is excessively
deep (down to 6%).

It poses some substantial problems of equity in that

in some areas of the country families with over $20,000
in income could qualify while in other areas of the
country families with as little income as $6,000 could
not qualify.



The most effective way for the Federal government to
stimulate housing construction is through the tandem
program, and tomorrow I am going to direct Secretary
Hills to:

. Make available right away the $2 billion
previously authorized for mortgage purchase
assistance.

. Give me a recommendation for increasing this
authorization so that we can extend this tandem

program for another year (it now expires in October),

and put $7.75 billion more into this program if
we need it in the years ahead.

I believe this approach will provide the jobs and
address the real problem of the housing industry we
both seek to cure.
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